
 

 
IKC DE EGLANTIER VOORHOF 
 
Gebouw IB: I.B.-Bakkerstraat 2, 2624 NX Delft, Tel. 015-2564208​
​  
Gebouw RH:​Roland Holstlaan 917 en 919, 2624 KE Delft 
 
E-mailadres:​directie@eglantierdelft.nl 
 
  

Newsletter 8 
School year 2024-2025 - February 7, 2025 

 

 

Activity Overview 

 

Date Group Activity Time 

12-02 A - D School play  

13-02 3 - 8 First report card   

17 until 20-02 A - 7 Parent teacher 

meetings 

 

21-02 A - 8 Half day, all children 

free at 12.00 

12.00 School closed. 

Daycare open 

24 until 28-02 A - 8 Spring break School closed, 

Daycare open 

05-03 A - 8 Lice check  

07-03  Newsletter 9  

12-03  Coffee morning  RH 

917 

8.30-9.30 

15-03  NL doet  

17 until 21-03  Week Open Education  

17 and 18-03 3 - 8 Open PE lesson  

20-03 3 - 8 Kangaroo competition  

24-03 6 Practice biking to the 

school garden, bring 

your bike 

 

25-03 8 Theory traffic exam  

26-03 3 and 4 MP1 School play  
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28-03  Newsletter 10  

30-03  Summer time Clocks go forward 

 

 

 

Family announcements 

Hooray, teacher Michaela has given birth to a son. His name is 

Dimitris. Both mother and son are doing well. Congratulations to 

them. 

 

 

​ Have you found us on Instagram 

      (ikc.de.eglantier.delft)? 

​ Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De  

      Eglantier Voorhof)? 

 

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.  

 

 

Notifications 

 

Daycare 

 

 

Introducing: our new colleague! 

Dear parents/carers of IKC-Eglantier, 

  

Through this way I would like to introduce 

myself to you. My name is Hajer Mehrez, 32 

years old, recently moved to Delft with my 

husband Mo and two children, Adam 3 years 

old and Elena 2 years old. From 3 February I 

will be a permanent face at IKC De Eglantier. 

I will start working as an IKC employee. On 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday mornings, I 

will be working with the toddlers. In the 

afternoons I am present as BSO employee 

(upper school) and Friday mornings as 

teaching assistant (upper school).   

After completing the mbo-4 education 

assistant course, I started the HBO 

Pedagogy course. In the second year, I received my propaedeutic certificate and 

continued my studies at university; Pedagogical Sciences. I am still working on 

this course to this day.  In March 2018, I started working as a pedagogical 

assistant for the first time. Over the years, I have taken on different types of 

 



 

work positions, in welfare. I enjoy the challenge of taking the experience, which 

I have now accumulated, and using it in the future development of IKC De 

Eglantier.   

  

While working with children, I find it very important that they feel at home. 

Contributing to child development and discovering the talents of each child is a 

wonderful journey to make together. I look forward to it!   

  

Kind regards,   

Hajer Mehrez  

 

 

 

Parents' committee (OC) - Think and talk!  

The Parents' Committee (OC) represents the 

parents and helps think about childcare. 

Together, we look at quality and how we can 

continue to improve it. Think about topics such as 

policies, activities and other issues that are 

important to parents and children.  

  

Meeting dates & Participation  

The OC will still meet this school year on Monday 7 April and Monday 23 June. 

We are looking for parents who want to participate and have their voices heard. 

Would you like to participate? Then send an e-mail to 

oceglantier@kinderopvangmorgen.nl for more information or to sign up.  

  

Legally regulated  

Every childcare centre must have a parent committee. The OC has advisory 

rights on topics such as pedagogical policy and nutrition. This means that parents 

have a say in how childcare is designed. Would you like to attend a meeting or 

know more? Let us know, we would love to hear from you!  

 

 

NLdoet - Come and help 

On Saturday 15 March, we will participate in NLdoet, the 

biggest volunteer day in the Netherlands! This is the time 

to tackle jobs together that we normally don't get around 

to. For example, small repairs, painting and redecorating 

the outdoor area. We can use all the help we can get! 

Come and help from 09.00 to 12.00, or part of it. Many 

hands make light work! 

Would you like to help? Sign up at 

rvanderzwan@kinderopvangmorgen.nl. 

Thanks in advance, we look forward to making it a fun and meaningful morning 

together!  

 

 

 

 



 

Update Playground - a safe and enjoyable outdoor space 

We are getting to work on improving 

the playground! In collaboration with 

education, we are looking at safety, 

play opportunities and maintenance. 

This means we will be taking actions 

to refurbish the outdoor space so 

that children can play here with even 

more fun and safety. We will share 

more information about the plans 

soon. 

 

 

 

 

Theme Opening Preschool: Playing Father and Mother 

We recently opened the ‘Father and Mother Play’ theme with a read-aloud 

activity, where parents and children enjoyed the story of Rinus together. This 

was a great way to introduce the theme while emphasising the importance of 

reading aloud. 

Reading aloud is a valuable activity that is not only enjoyable but also 

contributes a lot to children's language development. It increases vocabulary, 

stimulates imagination and helps children understand emotions better. We 

therefore encourage parents to read aloud regularly at home too. It is a simple 

way to promote language development and strengthen the bond between parent 

and child. 

By making reading aloud at home a regular part of the day, together we ensure a 

strong foundation for children's future. 

 

 

 

Preparing BSO Spring Break: Cultural festivities 

Spring break is coming up and we have a great programme for the BSO children! 

The theme of this holiday is Cultural Festivals and it will be a week full of fun 

and educational activities. From a hip-hop dance workshop to cooking classes and 

discovering different cultures, there is something for everyone! 

 



 

Each day we start with a collective day opening at 09:00, so make sure your child 

is on time. On Wednesdays and Fridays, we are at the Roland Holstlaan location 

all day. 

Have you not yet 

registered your child? Then register your child before 9 February via the 

parents' app. After this date, children will be placed on the basis of available 

places and the child ratio. 

 

 

 

Education 

 

For the agenda 

Friday, February 21, there will be a half day. The 

children will be free at noon. Will you not be collecting 

your child yourself? Please inform the day-care centre, 

babysitter, grandparents or whoever else is coming to 

pick up your child. The BSO will be open, but you must 

also let them know if you want your child to go here 

earlier. The following week is spring break. We look 

forward to seeing the children again on Monday 3 March. 

 

 

 

Smoke-free schoolyards 

Besides a (traffic) safe situation around the school 

buildings, we also value a healthy environment. Therefore, we 

would like to remind you that our schoolyards are 

smoke-free. When you bring/pick up your child, please do not 

smoke on school grounds or near our school. This way we 

keep it healthy for all children and set a good example. It 

goes without saying that there is also no smoking inside the 

school buildings. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Staff 

We said goodbye to Miss Fleur on Friday 31 January. She has been our teaching 

assistant for the past three years. Fleur has found a new job that suits her 

studies better. We wish Miss Fleur all the best in her new job. 

 

 

 

Wanted 

We are looking for parents who would like to supervise the 

children in the classroom during TSO (lunch break). The 

children eat their lunch and go outside to play. This of course 

requires guidance and supervision. If you are interested in this, 

please contact Roshnie via Social Schools or via email: 

r.bachoe@librijn.nl. 

 

 

 

 

NLdoet - Do you help 

On Saturday 15 March, we will participate in NLdoet, the 

biggest volunteer day in the Netherlands! This is the time 

to tackle jobs together that we normally don't get around 

to. For example, small repairs, painting and redecorating 

the outdoor area. We can use all the help we can get! Come 

and help from 09.00 to 12.00, or part of it. Many hands 

make light work! 

Would you like to help? Sign up on social school with Corine 

Dijkshoorn or Yvonne den Haan.  

Thanks in advance, we look forward to making it a fun and 

meaningful morning together!  

 

 

National Reading Days 

Last week we took part in the National Reading Days. 

The children started with the National Read Aloud Breakfast, 

we did a lot of reading aloud in the classes, the kindergarteners 

watched a reading performance by Peet Vermeulen and the 

older children read to the younger children. 

The children enjoyed it. Do you also read aloud at home? This is 

good for language development and vocabulary expansion. Older 

siblings can also read to younger siblings. 

 

 

 

 

 

After-school experiments with Mad Science's mad professors! 

Mad Science will start an after-school course at IKC De Eglantier on 

03-03-2025. All children who receive a flyer to take home can register for this. 
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During this amazing course, children will get to 

work on numerous experiments, activities and 

demonstrations. A welcome change after a busy 

school day! After each lesson, the children are 

given a lesson card to take home, which contains 

an extra home experiment and a short summary 

of the lesson given. 

The activities take place in a classroom at school, 

last 60 minutes and start 15 minutes after school 

is out. Every year we launch a new course, with 

new lessons and gadgets! 

https://inschrijven.mad-science.nl 

 

 

Registration new pupils 

If you already have one or more children at our school and 

have other children you would also like to have at our 

school, please register your child in good time. The waiting 

lists fill up quickly.  

In fact, our list of applications for children turning 4 

before 1 October 2025 is already full. You can only put 

your child on the waiting list. This means that your child 

can only be placed if a place becomes available. If your child was born on or 

after 1 October 2021, there is still room on the application list. You can send a 

message via Social Schools or send an email to: directie@eglantierdelft.nl 

  

 

 

Free little pantry 

You have probably seen them, the white "free little pantries" in 

the schoolyards on Ina Boudier- Bakkerstraat and Roland 

Holstlaan. These are designed to help each other in a simple and 

anonymous way. If you have some long-lasting food and/or 

personal care products left over or bought especially for it, you 

can put them in one of the cupboards. If you could use 

something from these cupboards, feel free to take it with you. 

The motto of these cupboards is: 

 

Give what you can. 
Take what you need. 

 

 

Delftpas 

Fun things to do, free or at a discount. With the Delft 

Delft Delftpas, you can experience the best activities in 
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Delft and the region. Go to the cinema or a museum for free. Or to the zoo and 

have a cup of coffee in town. 

Do you have a Delftpas. Then note. It is valid until 28 February 2025. If you 

want to use your Delft Delft Delftpas for another year after this date, you need 

to renew it in time. Note: There is a certain amount of credit on your Delft 

Delft Delft Card. You will need to renew your Delft Delft Delftpas to use this 

credit again later.  

If you do not yet have a Delft Delft Delft Card, you can find more information 

at the website below: https://www.delft.nl/vrije-tijd/delftpas. 

Information on school fees via Delftpas can be found here:  

school fees via delftpas. 

 

 

 

 

OR introductions 

Once again, a parent council member introduces herself. 

 

Name: Dianne Watchorn 

Age of my children and which groups they are in: Finlay 7 years 

in group 4 and Magnus 5 years in group 1/2 B 

Why I joined the Parent Council: I wanted to be more involved 

in school and the activities done with and by the children 

Favourite activity at school: Sinterklaas, it's a busy period with a lot of 

arranging but it's still great to see the happy faces after decorating the school 

and in the treasure room, but also the children's stories when the Piet has been 

and the shoes are filled. 

Something fun/personal about myself: I love going outside with the children and 

our dog: hiking, mountain biking, exploring in nature and in winter we all go skiing. 

 

 

Delft Active 

Through the link below you will find a newsletter with information on what Delft 

Actief is up to. 

 

https://www.delft.nl/sites/default/files/2024-11/Delft%20Actief%20nr%204

%202024_0.pdf 

 

 

 

Swimming & running in Delft!  

Will you join the swimming run at swimming pool 

Kerkpolder on Friday 19 April? First 

you swim 4 lanes in the pool, then 

you change quickly and run 1 

kilometre on a marked course. Super 

fun and for everyone aged 6 to 12! 

Cost: €7.50 (including running shirt, medal and something 

tasty) 

When: Friday 19 April 

 

https://www.delft.nl/sites/default/files/2024-11/Delft%20Actief%20nr%204%202024_0.pdf
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Where: Kerkpolder swimming pool, Delft 

Further information will follow after registration. 

Register quickly via https://inschrijven.nl/form/2025041950471-nl 

 

 

We hope to see you there! 
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